Lebanon, Maine Select Board
Minutes —Meeting
Thursday August 2, 2018

Members Present Others Present
Chairman Harlow, Il Mathew Leggett
Selectman Philbrick Charles Hayden

The Board opened the meeting for public participation. Charles Hayden discussed taxes regarding his
property.

The Board met with Mathew Leggett from Sanford ATV Club. The club is asking for permission for use of
Hebo Hybo Road.

Chairman Harlow motioned to accept the minutes of 7/26/18 as written. Selectmen Philbrick seconded
the motion. The vote was taken, the vote carried.

Chairman Harlow motioned to appoint Deborah Dorey-Wilson, Sarah O’Brien, Peggy LePage, Judith
Batchelder, Richard Harlow, Ill, Norman Sirois, JR., Harvey King and John Paul-Cote as Comprehensive
Planning Committee Members effective until June 30, 2019. Selectman Philbrick seconded the motion.
The vote was taken, the vote carried.

Chairman Harlow motioned to withdraw the appointment for himself as member. Selectman Philbrick
seconded the motion. The vote was taken, the vote carried.

Chairman Harlow motioned to move $11564.52 from the contingency fund to the CEO budget to cover
overages for fiscal year 2018. Selectman Philbrick seconded the motion. The vote was taken, the vote
carried.

Chairman Harlow motioned to move $104.92 from the contingency fund to the Appeal Board budget to
cover overages for fiscal year 2018. Selectman Philbrick seconded the motion. The vote was taken, the
vote carried.

Chairman Harlow motioned to move $38,310.56 from the contingency fund to the Highway budget to
cover overages for fiscal year 2018. Selectman Philbrick seconded the motion. The vote was taken, the
vote carried.

6:55 PM Selectman Philbrick motioned to adjourn meeting. Chairman Harlow seconded the motion. The
vote taken, the vote carried. Meeting adjourned.



